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Committee of Committees 

Minutes of 13 December 2018 meeting during which faculty enjoyed snacks provided by the DoF 
office. 
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CEPP has been working closely with the Curriculum Committee on implementing the general ed 
curriculum, with particular attention on the bridge experience. It plans to start 
trainings/workshops to support faculty in developing bridge courses. 

Recognizing the sensitivity associated with teaching evaluations, CEPP has carefully developed 
their procedure to review the Dean’s cards and have plans for an external review. CEPP 
anticipates working with FEC, ATC, and PC if any changes are to be made to the card, 
recognizing that the use of the card (for tenure and promotion) falls outside the purview of 
CEPP. The Committee of Committees discussed the fact that different constituencies used the 
form in different ways. CEPP noted that they are not only considering how this specific mode of 
evaluation is working, but also the larger issue of these types of evaluation, a question they see 
as not being entirely supported by the administration because it exceeds, according to the 
administration, its responsibility. This gathering encouraged CEPP to consider both the 
particulars of this mode of evaluation and the larger questions associated with teaching 
evaluations. 

CEPP noted that Institutional Research is planning to share with them the data over the past 
five years about total faculty evaluation, with an attempt to capture subgroup characteristics 
(i.e., performance on the “big 3” items on the qSET–
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considered:  is it working? Is compensation adequate? Are faculty satisfied with the model? 
Does it support transition to the chair position? 
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bands for progressive charges for health insurance, space planning more generally on campus, 
and more. The faculty have requested that these and other items be added to agendas for 
upcoming meetings. 

 

Appointments and Tenure Committee (ATC) 
ATC reports that interactions with the administration have been collegial, respectful, and 
productive; it is early in the process of the committee’s work.  

ATC has met and will continue to meet with CAFR, FEC, and the Tenure Review Board (TRB) 


